A DIGNIFIED REVOLUTION NEWSLETTER: November 2011

“Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful committed citizens can change the world - indeed it is the only thing that ever does" (Margaret Meade)

Follow us on Facebook and Twitter
HEADLINE NEWS

There has been much comment and analysis of the results of the Care Quality Commission’s (CQC) Dignity and Nutrition (DANI) spots checks over the last month. Links to a number of articles can be found in the news section below. However, we would like to draw your attention to the analysis published by Action on Elder Abuse which states that:

“there is overwhelming evidence in the DANI report of safeguarding concerns,some of which are extremely serious and would certainly meet the criteria for definition as criminal offences. Despite this, not a single adult safeguarding referral has been made, and no consequent multi-agency protection plan considered or put in place. Nor has any referral been made to the Nursing and Midwifery Council (who were members of the Advisory Group) or other professional regulatory body. In our view this is a breach of CQC's duty of care and is inconsistent with the requirements it places on care providers in this regard’. Click here to download the Action on Elder Abuse analysis.

The Care Quality Commission has published new guidance on equality and human rights for its inspectors and announced that further spot checks will be carried out in health and social care settings in 2012.

Congratulations to Gary Fitzgerald, Chief Executive of Action on Elder Abuse, who has won an award for outstanding contribution to social care at the recent British Care Awards.

The GMC has drawn up new guidelines instructing doctors to take a more pro-active role when they see the basic elements of care failing for elderly patients. This includes a lack of hydration, nutrition and hygiene. 

Sir Stephen Moss, Chairman of Stafford Hospital has revealed the group members who will campaign to change the culture and attitudes in the NHS to improve patient care

Finally, Dean Roles, Head of NHS Employees, provides a useful perspective on the regulation of healthcare assistants. He reminds us that regulation only ever considers minimum standards and that the NHS must strive to achieve more than just the basics. He makes the point that regulation cannot capture the friendly tone of a doctor or the simple effort a nurse makes to ensure his or her patients are as comfortable as possible in their hospital beds. 

GOOD NEWS STORY

In May 2011 the Mental Health Division, Cardiff and Vale UHB introduced the Sonas aPC programme which is designed to enhance the lives of older people with impaired communication, especially those with dementia. Twenty two members of staff have been trained from a cross section of inpatient services and day hospitals, which includes nursing staff (predominantly health care support workers) physiotherapy, occupational therapy, speech and language and volunteers. 

Sonas has been enthusiastically received by patients, family carers and staff and is becoming an integral part of care delivery.  Patients and family carers from 11 wards and 3 day hospitals participate in Sonas sessions and most have responded well with the overall mood and well being greatly increased since starting the project.

Evaluations of Sonas sessions have been undertaken which has enabled staff to  monitor how individuals are progressing. The past five months have seen many benefits including enhanced dignity and respect for the patient and family through activating an individual’s ability to communicate. Staff all report increased interaction, participation, communication and a reduction in agitation in some patients. Staff participating in Sonas feel more fulfilled and increased job satisfaction. For more information about the project email Mandy.King@wales.nhs.uk 

ACTIVITY

Over the last month we have:

attended a Mid Staffordshire Inquiry seminar on nursing

attended a personalisation seminar in Cardiff

met with senior nurses from Aneurin Bevan LHB who deal with complex care issues

provided a statement for the Action on Elder Abuse analysis of the Care Quality Commission’s Dignity and Nutrition spot checks 

been interviewed by news reporters for forthcoming TV and radio broadcasts

FEEDBACK 

Ah, we finally have it accepted---hospitals are acting unlawfully! (with regard to reports on CQC dignity and nutrition spot checks)

Really enjoy and appreciate the newsletter, and all the work it must  involve

I am determined to make a difference locally with regard to dignity and respect 

Thank you for the newsletter - it really is such a useful resource

I am really happy there are people like you moving to improve the care and voice for the elderly care

Thank you for keeping me informed of what is an exciting development in this fight for dignity. None of us know what our own future has in store.  Any chance of your taking up the Age Discrimination battle as well? I think that this allows abuse and indignity to continue to exist in older age.

We know that many people pass our details on in various ways and we would like to thank you. Your support is very much appreciated and all your efforts help to keep the dignity and respect of the most vulnerable people in care settings at the forefront of everyone’s minds. 

RESOURCES 

Patients get help to navigate health services

Community nursing charity the Queen’s Nursing institute has launched a set of Frequently Asked Questions on its website for people who need community nursing services. The questions cover who’s who in the community, how to access services, how services are provided, who provides them, and other key issues.

The Butterfly Scheme

The Butterfly scheme website has been launched. The scheme allows people whose memory is permanently affected by dementia to make this clear to hospital staff and provides staff with a simple, practical strategy for meeting their needs. Click here to access the website

Inspection, audit and regulatory bodies in Wales launch website

The four main inspection, audit and regulatory bodies in Wales have launched a new website. Care and Social Services Inspectorate Wales (CSSIW), Estyn, Healthcare Inspectorate Wales (HIW) and the Wales Audit Office (WAO) are launching the website Inspection Wales, to help members of the public and the organisations they audit and review to have a better understanding of how they are working together.

New guidance on developing bereavement services

New guidance on the development of bereavement services has been launched [by who?]. The document sets out the principles of bereavement services and emphasises the role of bereavement care in the days preceding and at the time of death, as well as in the days to follow. 

New mapping tool published

The Scottish Human rights Commission has produced an interactive map which allows you to search this database to find organisations which help, campaign for, or support people in all parts of the country, emphasising organisations who work with the most marginalised people in Scotland on human rights and other issues

Open access to the Scottish Human Rights Journal

You can now access Journal content for free online - read full past articles on a wide range of human rights topics including care and dignity, and the Human Rights Act.

Get connected to e-learning - for social care providers

This SCIE guide provides an overview to e-learning for any professionals involved in social care

Many happy returns - connecting the generations

The many happy returns 1940's and 1950's chatterbox cards are designed to be used by younger people (anyone under 65 years old) with those over 65 years old.

 CONSULTATIONS

Implementing a 'Duty of Candour'

A consultation has been launched on implementing a Duty of Candour; a contractual requirement on NHS providers to be open with patients when things go wrong with their healthcare. The consultation closes on 2 January 2012.

General Medical Council wants your views

The GMC has launched a major public consultation on the new draft of the guidance Good Medical Practice and would like to hear your views. Click here to access the consultation. The closing date for responses in 10 February 2012.

NEWS

Older People's Commissioner for Wales verdict on response to Dignified Care

Ruth Marks, Older People's Commissioner for Wales, has judged that all the bodies subject to the Dignified Care review have provided enough information to satisfy her that they will comply with her 12 recommendations.

New approach to safeguarding and protecting adults at risk in Wales

The Welsh Government has announced that plans for a new statutory framework to protect adults at risk, which will encompass duties to investigate, cooperate and share information in protecting adults and to establish a National Independent Safeguarding Board. 

Patients First

Patients First is a group of health care professionals who have come together to raise awareness of the realities of trying to raise sensitive issues such as patients at risk within the current  culture of the NHS. There are numerous examples of health care staff who have tried to raise concerns at an early stage to prevent poor care or deaths to no avail. Some have persisted and pursued their concerns to Board level and some have gone externally and  "blown the whistle". Almost without exception they have suffered either by being bullied or by having their careers curtailed. Invariably the authorities failed to protect them.  For more information click here. If you are a health care professional who is currently struggling to have your concerns heard email hello@patientsfirst.org.uk and Patients First will try to point you in the right direction. 

Campaign is calling for a dedicated Minister for Older People

An online campaign is calling for a dedicated Minister for Older People to deal with the needs and concerns of our older population

Dignity and nutrition inspection programme: national overview

This CQC report  summarises the findings of 100 unannounced inspections of NHS acute hospitals, looking at whether the essential standards of dignity and nutrition were being met on wards caring for older people. It found that around half of the hospitals needed to do more to ensure that they were meeting people’s needs, with twenty of the hospitals visited failing to meet essential standards required by law.

Reality check: why are some hospitals failing older people?

Inspectors have identified a routine lack of care in hospitals for older people in a report described as truly alarming and deeply disappointing. Source: the Guardian newspaper
Hospital staff should have respect for the elderly

When the Care Quality Commission (CQC) reported that a lack of kindness and compassion is leading to the inadequate treatment of the elderly in half of all hospitals, it was shocking  but not surprising. For years, older people have endured undignified and complacent care in the NHS. Source: Telegraph

Some of the issues highlighted by CQC 'go beyond nursing'

Nurses must be leaders in changing attitudes towards older people in society, the Royal College of Nursing has said in response to a critical report from the Care Quality Commission.

Older people, hospitals and failure

Dr Emma Stone, Director of Policy & Research writes about the Care Quality Commission findings from dignity spot checks
Elderly patients condemned to early death by secret use of do not resuscitate orders

The Telegraph has reported that elderly patients are being condemned to an early death by hospitals making secret use of "do not resuscitate" orders.

NHS hospitals drain money from elderly care, says peer

The Telegraph has reported that care services for older people are being denied vital funding because under-performing NHS hospitals are soaking up public money. This is the view of Lord Warner who claims that some failing hospitals must be closed to cut spending and pay for care of the elderly.

Three in four nurses don't have time to talk to patients

Three quarters of nurses lack the time to talk to patients, a major survey of NHS trusts has revealed. Source: the Telegraph

Our market-shaped way of life has no time for the elderly or the art of caring

Madeleine Bunting of the Guardian believes that NHS end-of-life care has been crippled by a marketised mindset that sees everything in terms of its economic value.

We need to talk about frail older patients

Jocelyn Cornwell from the King's Fund talks about the finding of the Care Quality Commission's dignity and nutrition spot checks.

Shame on us nurses

Following the Care Quality Commission's recent report on what it called "alarmingly" poor care for elderly hospital patients, leading nurse Prof Ian Peate says that the profession should look again at how it trains people to look after older people. Source: BBC News

Commission on improving care in dignity for older people: consultation response

This document is Royal College of Physician's submission to a consultation on dignity in care. The response sets out how RCP thinks patient safety and the care for older people can be improved.

Improving the hydration of hospital patients

This is a report of a fluid balance audit that was carried out in an acute hospital in 2009. The aim was to identify whether clinical practice could be improved, and if health professionals could assist their patients hydration during their admission by using a hands-free drinks system.

Commission on dignity in care gets underway

The NHS Confederation, Local Government Association (LGA) and Age UK have announced details of their joint commission on improving dignity in care for older patients in hospitals and care homes. The commission will hold three public evidence sessions on 10, 17 and 24 November. Click here for more information about the commission.

Fourteen trusts rated worst by first official hospital death rate

Fourteen hospital trusts have been identified as the poorest performers in the first official hospital-wide mortality ratings. The NHS Information Centre has published the summary hospital-level mortality indicator (SHMI) for all non-specialist acute trusts, after the measure was agreed by a Department of Health review. Source: Nursing Times

Safety first: mobility of healthcare professionals in the EU

This House of Lords European Union Committee report argues that the rules which allow healthcare professionals to practice throughout the EU pose an unacceptable risk to the safety of patients. 

Our doctors must speak English

The Telegraph reports on Andrew Lansley's announcement that he will amend the Medical Act to ensure they all have a good grasp of the English language. But, it says, he should not stop at doctors. 

NHS constitution change to protect whistleblowers

NHS staff who blow the whistle on unacceptable care practices will be better protected from reprisals under changes to the NHS constitution set to come next year. Source: The Guardian

Whistle blowing nurse wins 15,000 payout after unfair dismissal

A senior overseas nurse unfairly dismissed for criticising conditions at a UK care home has won 15,000 in an employment tribunal decision.

Whistleblowers need support to deal with after effects

Whistleblowing incidents can have a serious, long-term impact on a nurse’s emotional wellbeing, according to an Australian study in the Journal of Clinical Nursing. Source: Nursing Times

Scottish care about rights training evaluated 

An independent evaluation of the Care about Rights training and awareness raising programme around the care and support of older people has shown the package has delivered strong results. Click here to read more and download the executive summary.

Patient stories give another view of the world we work in

Joy Whitlock, quality and improvement manager at Cardiff & Vale Local Health Board, writes about her experience of care and emphasises the need to strengthen efforts to meet the patient and family members needs and expectations by listening to their stories. Source: Nursing Times.

I'm only alive because I know how to beat the NHS system

Dr Lesley Kirkpatrick talks about here experience of treatment and care. Source: Daily Mail.

My father died because of lack of care

A doctor has spoken of how his previously healthy father died in hospital - partly, he says, because of the lack of care he received at the hands of NHS staff.

Art, drama and dance may benefit dementia sufferers

Hearts and Minds is a creative arts and reminiscence project, run by Age Exchange, specifically for older people with Alzheimer's or other forms of dementia but also including people with other mental health needs such as schizophrenia and depression. Source: News Medical.

ONS launches national survey of bereaved carers

The national survey to collect information about the quality of people’s end of life experiences has been launched by the Office for National Statistics (ONS) The survey will run to the end of January 2012. 

Listening and learning: the Ombudsman's review of complaint handling in the NHS in England 2010-11

This report features previously unpublished information about complaints that the NHS has failed to resolve locally. It reveals which NHS trusts and which regions in England generated the most complaints to the Ombudsman during the year. 

Health service slow to deal with complaints

Scores of complaints were made about health services in Bolton to the Health Ombudsman last year. A new  report  reveals that just two of those resulted in further action being taken by ombudsman Ann Abraham. Source: This is Lancashire

Mid Staffs Inquiry

Stafford hospital patients still at risk says watchdog

The NHS hospital already being investigated over the avoidable deaths of hundreds of patients has been given a fresh warning by the health service regulator that patients' safety is still at risk.

Stafford hospital nurse sobs over deaths

A&E staff nurse Helene Donnelly told the Francis inquiry how she witnessed patients suffering and nurses falsifying records to meet targets. Source: Express & Star.

Unions tell Mid Staffs inquiry of management intimidation

Union reps at Mid Staffordshire Foundation Trust have told of a culture where staff were too scared to speak out due to a draconian director of nursing. Source: Nursing Times

Residential Care

Inquiry into residential care for older people

The National Assembly for Wales health and social care committee is undertaking an inquiry into residential care for older people. The closing date for responses is 16 December 2011.Click here for more information.

Advocacy in care homes

The Older People's Commissioner (Wales) is undertaking a review of advocacy arrangements for older people in care homes. Click here for further information.

Care home standards and how to complain

Care homes in England are regulated by the Care Quality Commission (CQC). It is responsible for monitoring the standards of most private, voluntary and local council care services. Learn more about standards of care and who to contact to make a complaint if you're not happy.

One in seven nursing homes breaking the law on feeding patients

One in seven nursing homes is breaching the law by failing to ensure elderly residents have enough food and drink to prevent them becoming malnourished and dehydrated, inspectors have found. Source: the Telegraph

Charity calls for 'democratic revolution' in care homes

The Sue Ryder charity has called for a "democratic revolution" in the way care homes in Britain are run. Source: BBC News

Care home and hospital spot checks to follow CQC report

The Nursing Times has reported that hundreds of hospitals and care homes face unannounced spot checks under plans to root out problems.

CONTACT / SEND NEWS / SUBSCRIBE 

If you have any information that you would like to share with others please let us know and we will be happy to circulate it in the next edition of the newsletter.

Join the mailing list

If you are reading a copy of this email forwarded to you by a colleague we may not have your contact details.  If you would like to guarantee a regular monthly copy of the mailing send your details to info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

If you would like to unsubscribe email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 
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